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Mr. Craig Lapiejko
United State Coast Guard, First District
Waterways Management Branch
408 Atlantic Avenue
Boston, MA 02110

Dear Mr. Lapicjko,

I am writing in opposition to the proposal by the United States Coast Guard to establish ten or more
barge anchorage sites on the Hudson River from Yonkers to Kingston. Several communities in my
district, such as Yonkers, Hastings-on-Hudson and Dobbs Ferry, will be significantly impacted by this
proposal and officials from these communities are united in their opposition.

The hasty process through which this proposal has moved is alarming. The Coast Guard did not formally
notify elected officials in the affected areas, has not held public hearings nor has it conducted a formal
environmental review. Had these steps been taken, the Coast Guard may have been more keenly aware
of how strongly opposed the tens of thousands of impacted residents and their elected representatives are
to this proposal.

River communities in Westchester County consider their proximity to the Hudson River as one of their
most attractive assets. Over the past several years, these communities have sought to capitalize on this
advantage by investing in waterfront revitalization. The City of Yonkers, for example, has spent
hundreds of millions of dollars to eliminate blighted areas, build new housing and create additional
recreational space along its shoreline. These revitalization efforts are key components of the City’s
economic plans for the Thture. The Village of Hasting-On-Hudson is also reclaiming blighted areas
along the banks of the Hudson. It hopes to transform the site of a former Atlantic Richfield Company
factory into a new development that includes green space, housing and commercial property. Finally,
Dobbs Ferry recently opened a new Waterfront Park and has invested millions in improving recreational
access to the Hudson River. The State of New York has been a vital partner in all of these projects and it
is important that we continue to support these investments. Unfortunately, the proposal to place barge
anchorage sites just offshore of these communities threatens the progress they have made.

Creating a parking lot for barges in Yonkers and the Rivertowns will contribute to the industrialization
of the Hudson River; a process that New York State and these communities have spent millions of
dollars to reverse. The aesthetic value of the river views will drastically decrease and the barges will
obstruct free use of the Hudson for boaters, kayakers, swimmers, fishers and others. Moreover, the
barges pose a threat to water quality and increase the likelihood of major oil or chemical spills. This
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endangers the success of waterfront revitalization efforts and puts the health and safety of residents at
risk.

As Slate Senator and Senate Democratic Leader, one of my top priorities is fostering sustainable
economic growth in our communities. Investing iii waterfront revitalization along the Hudson River is
an effective strategy to ensure long term prosperity for Yonkers and the Rivertowns. It capitalizes on the
natural beauty of their surroundings and improves the quality of life for residents. All of these goals are
threatened by the proposal to place ten barge anchorage sites along the eastern shore of the Hudson
River. At the very least, it behooves the Coast Guard to afford members of these communities an
opportunity to publicly express their opinions and provide a thorough environmental review of this
proposal. Overall, I am strongly opposed to this proposal and ask that you reconsider.

Sincerely,

Andrea Stewart-Cousins
New York State Senate, 35th District
Senate Democratic Leader


